THE EMAIL TRAIL ON ALGONQUIN GAS BETWEEN DICK LEVINE, Chairman of the Board of Selectmen and NANCY MUNROE, Activist:

Dick, 
  
In response to your claim that you did not indicate such, please see your email (below) that states:  Tonights meeting would "NOT be a public hearing", but rather an "informational gathering session for the Selectmen".   
  
The BOS agenda was not offered on line via Stougton-ma.gov preempting tonight's meeting.  Regardless, you announced only tonight (while introducing the Algonquin representatives) that you would allow audience members to pose questions at the end of the Algonquin presentation; hense the lack of audience. 
  
Algonquin provided deceptive information that was innitially and mostly unchallanged. Though few questions were posed by the BOS, some members seemingly acting autonomously posed questions and arguments that were greatly appreciated..  
  
 I was not acknowledged by you to follow with reply to the question I posed to Algonquin, later followed by John K,  but please know that although Algonquin acknowledged  their existing easement runs through public ways of Braintree and claimed that to upgrade these stretches, would cause these streets to close for up to two years during construction; the Patriot Ledger has several articles reporting that this stretch of pipeline was upgraded from a 16 to a 24 inches as recently as 4  years ago and no streets were shut down  for such extended periods.  Additionally, there are at least two alternative routes that circumvent the whole and the majority of Stoughton with the latter requiring no street work , less two crossings.  Many more facts and tidbits of relevant information could have and should have directed your questioning tonight, but didn't.  Your email bel ow accuses my innitial informational email of generating "false rumors" , yet the only false rumors generated to date have come from members of the BOS who have repeatedly provided misinformation regarding Algonquin's intentional route and location of existing/non existing gas easements in Stoughton.   
  
Algonquins existing easements can be clearly defined and depicted on maps (copies of which I have offered you) and on Spectra Energy (Algonquin parent company) websites, yet  no such overlay maps were used in tonights "informational hearing" contrary to promises made.  Do I think that was an accident?  Certainly not.  Instead and lacking appropriate maps and props, Tony, John and audience members were left to squabble with  Algonquin representatives over locations of existing Algonquin Easements and pipelines. Algonquin seemingly  intentionally provided confussing information  when they could have viewed and referred to a clearly marked map depicting their existing 24" pipeline that exists from Canton direct to Weymouth landing instead of discussing unrealted "branches".  These same tactics were used by NSTAR and regardless of your claims below, this is most certainly looking ve ry similar to that infamous project.   Yes, we are starting earlier, but why do we feel like we are already battling with our BOS?  And who is fooled by Algonquin's claims that they will not be filing until 2008 when their pre-filing with F.E.R.C. is scheduled for August or 07?  That is only two + months away and Stoughton has not even discussed their position or alternative routes?  Pre filing is filing for all intensive purposes.  Please let us learn from our recent errors and experiences and not get caught up in the "applicants" jargon and language intentionally applied for their bennefit:  Lots of intentional confusion over what is really  a very straight and narrow issue;  Will Stougthon welcome or decline a NEW Algonquin Gas Pipeline to reroute within it's borders? 
   
  -------------- Original message -------------- 
From: "Dick Levine" <zadie18@comcast.net> 

Nancy, 
I have scheduled representatives fro Algonquin to appear before the BOS on May 15.  This will NOT be a public hearing.  It will be an information gathering session for the Selectmen.  I have asked our engineering department to do some investigative work before that meeting and to provide us with whatever information they can gather.  There are already false rumors and panic stricken residents as a result of your initial email.  Trust me when I tell  you that this will NOT be another N-Star and the BOS will take every step to protect our residents.  I really don't have time to spend with you one-on-one and prefer to wait to see what information our town departments will come up with. 
Thanks for your interest. 
----- Original Message ----- 
From: dljncm@comcast.net: <mailto:dljncm@comcast.net>  
To: Dick Levine: <mailto:zadie18@comcast.net>  
Sent: Tuesday, April 24, 2007 8:41 AM 
Subject: Re: Algonquin Gas Expansion Project and NSTAR 


Good Morning Dick, 
  
First, thank you for writing.  I'm glad to learn your feeling well.  Also, congratulations on being chosen to Chair the Board.  I am sorry it needs to commence with such  issues, but I'm happy your there. I'm also thankful to Tony for broaching this matter and bringing it to light at the last meeting.  All your email addresses are frozen on my old PC, so if you could copy him, it would be appreciated. 
  
The note sent below is not to instill panic, but to inform.  Since last weeks Selectmen's meeting I have learned a lot.  More notices have been sent by Algonquin and still landowners are not receiving them.  I'm sure you agree it is important that people understand what is coming.  Also, I'm inundated with neighborhood calls and drop ins.  Everyone wants to know what they should do and how they can fight it. 
  
I've received and reviewed Algonquin's entire project map from Medway to Weymouth, completed significant FERC and ISO research, spoke at length with the Algonquin Easement Manager and another hour in person at the existing pipeline with Algonquins surveyor.   I also reviewed what the Town received, which exactly confirmed our account and statements at last weeks selectmen meeting. 
  
There is no question that Algonquin intends to redirect their current line at a point in Canton (between Pleasant St and the Irish Club) and reroute it south east into and through Stoughton, picking up the existing Edison easement on the east side of the NSTAR switchyard. As a FERC project, I have no idea what our leverages are. I'm working on that.  I have come up with two or three options that may best favor the Town and the project as a whole and I would like to discuss them with you.  I would much rather you advocate for us Dick.  I will be happy to quietly do any research needed as it is my experience the Town either can't or won't commit such laborious efforts to such undertakings on it's own.  My hearing is quite poor and does not suit or fair well in public argument and I would prefer to take a quieter stand so long as someone like yourself and the Board is willing to take a stand that represents us fairly. 
  
I request that the Board not wait for an information hearing, though I do appreciate your drive for one given the discussion at the last Board meeting.  I think the Town would be better served if it understood beforehand what was happening, why and what options we had.  If you can give me a half hour, I can provide you with a significant overview.  I could also offer you a few options for your review and consideration.  Also, Algonquin will plug this as a gas transit, which is what it is.  They will not discuss "generation", our fear, as it is not part of the project.  This is a matter of two plus two, Switchyard + Gas = Generation.  I'm assuming your against generation at this local, but if your not, I'd truly appreciate receiving clarification. 
  
There is no reason to assume that the informational hearing will be much different then the NSTAR informational hearing....a lot of puff that only  riled people up more.  I do agree it can be valuable, but Algonquin hasn't even drafted their "alternative route" yet.  I think if the Town moves decisively and promptly, it would stand a better chance in having it's concerns heard and met.  
  
I hope you can meet with me to review this in more detail at your convenience.  I realize that this is a busy time of year and your recuperating.  Thank you for your consideration and efforts. 
  
Nancy Munroe 
dljncm@comcast.net: <mailto:dljncm@comcast.net> 
781-341-4072 









    
  -------------- Original message -------------- 
From: "Dick Levine" <zadie18@comcast.net> 

I would strongly suggest that the panic button not be pushed yet.  Mass hysteria will serve no purpose.  As you know I have told Algonquin that the BOS wants to meet with them to review their plans and to certify how it will effect Stoughton and it's residents.  You will all be notified when the informational hearing is scheduled.  Until then, I would suggest that you continue to obtain information that will support our stance and not to instill panic. 
Thganks for your interests and support. 
Dick Levine 
----- Original Message ----- 
From: TomTiaDad@aol.com: <mailto:TomTiaDad@aol.com>  
To: DLJNCM@comcast.net: <mailto:DLJNCM@comcast.net>  
Sent: Monday, April 23, 2007 9:54 PM 
Subject: Algonquin Gas Expansion Project and NSTAR 



Hi Bob, 
Here we go again.  Please read below and pass along. 
Thanks, 
Nancy 
  

Dear Fellow Concerned Citizen: 
  
We have just learned that Algonquin Gas/Spectra Energy is going to be presenting a plan that would relocate a new 30" gas pipeline through Stoughton and connect just at the east point of the new NSTAR Switchyard.  As I warned the first time round, this is the next step for feasible electric generation to occur in our Town and backyards.  
  
Algonquin's premise is that they need to increase their capacity to transport gas from their new Hubline Connector where it comes to shore at Weymouth landing.  Algonquin has recieved permitting to extend their Hubline 16 miles off shore to a new LNG facility (recently permitted) and expects to be moving more gas west to Medway and beyond (CT and NY). 
  
The problem and red flag as we should be concerned is that Algonquin already has an existing gas pipeline that runs from Weymouth to Medway, the same route they want to expand.  For reasons that do not make sense, they want to abandon their existing route where it exists in Canton and reroute it via Stoughton and the Edison easement east to Weymouth.  
  
We need to stand up and be counted now.  We need a decisive and unified voice of NO.  We started late in the game with NSTAR.  Unlike NSTAR, this notification is being sent before any filings have been made.  We are at the early stages and because there is an existing and operative 24 inch line and corrosponding easment that passes us just north through Canton, we have a real and viable argument to oppose and NEW rerouted line through Stoughton.  We have nothing to loose by having our voices heard now. 
  
  
Please email this to everyone you know and please watch for more information. What you can do next is contact each of the five Selectmen as well as  your local and State representatives and ask them to stand up and say "NO". 
  
Sincerely, 
Nancy Munroe 
dljncm@comcast.net: <mailto:dljncm@comcast.net> 
781-341-4072


